

ФЕДЕРАЦИЯ БОКСА РОССИИ RUSSIAN BOXING FEDERATION

Россия, 119992, Москва, Лужнецкая наб., 8 Тел.: +7(495) 637 07 42 Russia, 119992, Moscow, Luzhnetskaya nab., 8 Tel.: +7 (495) 637 07 42

To: IOC President Mr. Thomas Bach;

IOC Members;

Chair of Inquiry Committee Mr. Nenad Lalovic;

Inquiry Committee Members.

Date: 28th of March 2019

Number 543

Dear Mr Bach, Mr Lalovich, IOC members and Inquiry Committee members,

I would like to express my extreme concern about the situation in the International Boxing Association (AIBA) and around boxing in general. Our main goal is to continue the successful development of boxing to save its rightful place in the Olympic movement. Because boxing is a one of the oldest Olympic sports.

And for the sake of the future of boxing, I am ready to close all the debts of AIBA in full, so long as our favorite sport remains in the Olympic program.

We come to leadership positions in order to help develop the sport, our main values are athletes and coaches. We must create all the conditions for them first of all.

I decided to close the AIBA debts in full, and also allocate money for the development of the organization. I would like to do this for boxing to remain in the Olympic movement and that financial problems are no longer one of the reasons why the future of boxing would be under threat.

With this letter I ask you I ask you to support boxing and save AIBA in the Olympic movement. I am ready to begin negotiations as soon as possible.

Best regards,

Umar Kremley

AIBA EC Member

EUBC First Vice-President